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Planning Commission – Town Council Work Meeting
Meeting Minutes
Members Present: - Scott Enos - Presiding, Elizabeth Shoemaker, Mignon Probst, Michele Mounteer, and Scott Keller 2nd Alt.
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, Arlene Buehler-Clerk\Recorder
Public: Mike Smith-Council Member, Vaughn Rasband-Council Member, Darrel Nish-Council Member, Bob Kowallis, and Blake Howell. 
Call to Order:  The Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

Prayer: Mignon Probst
Pledge: Scott Enos

Approval of Meeting Minutes February 28th 2019- Mignon Probst makes a motion to approve the meeting minutes for February 28th 2019. Elizabeth Shoemaker seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Annual Open Meetings Training – Brian Preece provides the open meeting training and explains and or answers any questions that the Planning Commission and attending Town Council Members had. Mr. Preece explains the different jobs that both councils may be asked to perform. He also states that both councils need to be careful about meeting and or discussing town business outside of the publicized open meetings. He also warns about the email and text messages and how to avoid getting into a position where the town could be sued or cause legal issues for the town. Scott Enos ask about the public comment portion of the agenda and what is supposed to be discussed and can we limit the public to avoid lengthy discussions about things that are not relevant. Brian Preece explains that this if the time during the meeting where the public can bring up things that they would like to make the council aware of such as potholes throughout the town that needs repaired or equipment at the park that needs some repairs etc. He also states that as a common practice to limit the public to speak for a limited time of about three (3) minutes maximum unless the get permission from the governing body to speak longer. The commission members decide to keep the public comment at the beginning of the meeting and to limit the time to (3) three minutes for future agenda’s.
Premises Occupation Discussion With The Charleston Town Council – Scott Enos asks the Town Council if they had read the minutes from their last meeting, and explains that at their last meeting when they were asked to revise the ordinance again after a few months ago when  they had spent all that time on revising and taking out the conditional use for home and premises occupations, the Commission felt confused or frustrated and didn’t understand why the Council had asked for another revision without even having any applicants under the new revised ordinance. Scott Enos asks is there some particular item that they don’t like. Elizabeth Shoemaker asks what the reasons for the request is. Vaughn Rasband has served as the zoning officer for the last 15 months and at the time of the first request he wanted to do away with the premises occupation then but didn’t push the issue. A few other members of the council wasn’t sure that was the right thing to do so they just requested the conditional use to be removed. Now after having served for the past 15 months he feels like the town should not allow premises occupations after seeing how hard it is to get them to comply with the ordinances. Vaughn states he is aware that not all of the premises occupations are in non-compliance but for the few that are how do we continue to allow new ones to be established and be potential non-compliant businesses. Vaughn also states that as the ordinance is now that potential all residents could become businesses as long as they comply with the ordinance or state that they will comply. Vaughn Rasband states that for these reasons he was the person that suggested we take this out of the ordinance at this time. Scott Enos agrees with Vaughn that we are not able to enforce the ordinances and get these businesses to comply but is it the right thing to do to prohibit them all together. Vaughn also states that the town has allow premises occupations to be established with a premises. Elizabeth Shoemaker argues that the business he is referring to is agriculture and would probably go through anyway since agriculture isn’t regulated by the commission and council like normal businesses are. Darrel Nish explains the reason he feels like we should discontinue these types of business is if we don’t have the resources to enforce them we have no business permitting them. He also states that he understands that as Elizabeth stated that as long as it is within the land use ordinance people have a right to do what they want on their own property, people also have a right to not have a noisy business go in next door to them or a smelly pile of manure in their back yard. Mike Smith states that he has been taking and thinks the town should impose fines on these business and if need be put a lien on their business and property. Scott Keller asks the council don’t these businesses required to obtain a business license that has to be renewed each year and if so why don’t we withhold their license or not renew them until they are in compliance. Vaughn Rasband states yes they are required to get a license but you can’t revoke or refuse to renew them unless someone is willing to make a formal complaint and no one wants to be the bad guy and be the bad neighbor who complains. Scott Keller asks can’t one of the council members fill out a complaint. Vaughn Rasband states that because it is such a small community that no one wants to have a bad relationship with their neighbor. Scott Keller then agrees that maybe the town should assess fines. Vaughn states if we assess fines on the businesses and property we will have to go through legal channels that will become costly for the town and the town does not have the budget for that. Michele asks Vaughn if the town has sent letters out to all of the businesses that are in non-compliance or has anyone talked with the owners of the businesses. Vaughn states that the few he has visited start out civilly but with the second and third visit he got pretty heated and only got worse from there and in this small little town who wants to be the bad guy. Michele states that she was one of the businesses that was non-compliant, she was unaware of it, she only found out after Mayor Kozlowski told her she was. She immediately went home and told her husband and they have since become compliant. She states she feels like most business owners would be willing to become compliant if they were asked or warned by the council. Mignon Probst states she likes the idea of a letter going to the businesses requesting they become complaint. Vaughn states to all business owners in the room go and read out ordinance and then determine if you are in compliance. Vaughn states to the commission let’s not discuss what is already been approved because we technically can’t do much about them if they are non-compliant but know what issues we have with them why would we want to continue to approve business that could potentially have the same issues or non-compliance problems or even worse. Michele argues that there are two separate issues here, going forward what do we want to do, but the second one is the existing business need to be brought into compliance. Darrel Nish asks how much of the towns budget do you feel the town should spend a year on legal fees to get these businesses to be compliant. Darrel asks have you seen our budget, how much of that should we spend or set aside for this. Elizabeth Shoemaker states you would do the budget like a normal budget. She doesn’t know how much we should spend. Discussion goes on back and forth. Scott Enos thanks the council for their time and helping them understand why they had requested this revision. They will meet and come up with a recommendation at their next meeting and then send it to the Town Council for their decision. Scott Enos moves on the next agenda item which is adjournment.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

